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 PASS IN REVIEW 
Issue 2, Autumn 2010 

Dear Alumni and Friends, 
 
Thank you to everyone who 
came out to Fort 
Westernaire for Alumni 
Week!  We absolutely 
enjoyed chatting and 
catching up with 
everyone.  We are told 
that over 100 alumni, 
plus dozens of friends 
and family, showed up 
on Wednesday night 
alone, while the 
Saturday, Monday, and 
Tuesday rides were very 
well attended also.  We 
had a lot of fun, and hope 
that you did too. 
 
Did you receive Issue #1 
of the Pass in Review 
newsletter?  We hope 
that you received it and 
that you enjoyed it.  If 
you did not receive a 
newsletter in the mail a 
few months ago from us, 
please know that we 
tried to reach you.  You 
can find all of our past issues of 
our Pass in Review newsletter 
available for download on our 
website at 
www.westernairesalumni.org/
download_newsletters.html. 
 
To be honest, we could really 
use your help.  There are 
literally hundreds of Westernaire 
alumni for whom we do not 
have any contact information.  
We would truly appreciate it if 
you could assist us in getting 
connected with them.  If you 
keep in touch with any of your 
fellow alumni, and you think 
they might not be getting this 
newsletter, please let them 
know about us!   

 
 
 
Alumni can use our online 
contact information update form 
on our website – 
www.westernairesalumni.org – to 
quickly and easily update their 
contact information.  
Alternatively, you can also send us 
their address, and we’ll make sure 
that they are added to our 
newsletter mailing list. 
 
Occasionally we’ll hear from an 
alumnus who, upon getting back 

in touch with Westernaires, 
exclaims, “I didn’t know that 
Westernaires was still around!”  And 
that ties right back to one of the 
Alumni Association’s primary goals: 
to make sure that the Westernaires 
organization is around for future 

generations to come — to pass along 
the experiences we had — to 
celebrate horse and rider working 
together in symphony. 
 
This year’s Annual Show (also known 
as “Horsecapades”) is rapidly 

approaching on November 6th and 
7th.  We hope you’ll come out and 
visit, support the riders, or even elect to 
ride in the Alumni and Special Guests 
segment of the show.  We’ve included 

some information in this issue on  
page 3 detailing how you can 
help to support Annual Show.  If 
you haven’t been out to Annual 
Show in a decade or so, the show 
now takes place in the big, 
beautiful Event Center arena in 
the NWSS complex.  Our Alumni 
Association will have a booth on 
the midway level of the arena.   
 
We hope to see all of you, and 
we thank you for supporting our 
mission! 
 

This newsletter is one of the primary ways that alumni can keep in touch with each oth-
er.  Please also look for us on Linked In and Facebook, and check out our  
website: www.westernairesalumni.org. 

(Above) Alumni Week 2010 
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Would you like to see this newsletter 
in color?  You can download it  
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What is the 
Westernaires 

Alumni 
Association? 

 
In an effort to reconnect, 
to celebrate our common 
heritage, and to support 
the organization that was 
so influential on our early 
lives, a group of 
Westernaires Alumni was 
asked to band together 
and commence the 
formation of an Alumni 
Association. Structured 
similar to other fraternal 
alumni groups, the 
Westernaires Alumni 
Association exists 
solely for the benefit of the 
Westernaires organization 
and acts as a "pass-
through" entity for 
Westernaires 
fundraising.    
 
The Alumni Association 
neither condones nor 
sanctions any type of 
activity  that does not 
compliment those of the 
Westernaires  
organization.    
 
The mission of the 
Westernaires Alumni 
Association is to promote 
involvement in and 
advancement of the 
Westernaires 
organization.  Alumni 
Association programs 
support and strengthen 
partnerships among the 
Westernaires 
organization, 

Would you like to 
share your story 
with us?  Is there an 
alumnus who you’d 
like us to interview? 
Contact us at:   

Alumni Spotlight 

Dr. Alex Turner, DVM 
 

Karen Kronauge had the pleasure of catching up with Alex Turner, Doctor of Vet-
erinary Medicine, in between his mobile vet calls. 

Karen:  Thank you so much for sitting down with us, Alex.  When did you graduate from Westernaires?   

Alex:  I graduated from Red Team and Cavalry at Stock Show 1995.  

Karen:  Do you have a favorite show or memory of your time spent in 
Westernaires? 

Alex:  I would definitely have to say that my favorite Westernaire show, 
hands down, was the trip that Cavalry took up to Glacier National 
Park in Montana.  We were asked to go up there and perform a Cav-
alry and Indian battle with actual members of the Blackfoot tribe.  It 
was very cool.  While we were there, we stayed on the Blackfoot res-
ervation and it was absolutely beautiful. 

 The show was arranged by Monty Montana, Jr., and we were per-
forming for a bunch of high school students and celebrities.  We got 
to hear Norman Schwarzkopf speak, and we got to hear Johnny Cash 
sing the National Anthem.  That was an experience that I will never 
forget.  For some reason, only men went on this trip.  There were no 
monitors or costume moms or any other women that went along, for 
some reason.  It was male bonding to the extreme.  This was also the 
only trip that my dad ever went on with us, and that meant a lot to me. 

Karen:  Tell us about your life now.  How do you spend your time, and what do you do for fun? 

Alex:  I’m a father and a husband, so I tend to stay pretty busy.  I work as an equine vet in Jefferson County, 
Colorado.  When I’m not working, I like to spend time in the mountains, ski, mountain bike, and play 
volleyball.   

Karen: Do you own any horses right now, Alex? 

Alex: I don’t have any horses any more, but my 3-year-old daughter keeps telling me that we’re going to own 
a paint horse someday soon.  So I think I’d better start looking for a half-way sane paint horse!  

Karen: How did Westernaires influence your decision to become a veterinarian? 

Alex: It was a little more indirect than you might think.  I always knew that I wanted to be a vet.  My first grade 
teacher was Alice Johnson.  She knew about my aspirations, and she is the person who told me about 
Westernaires.  I draw upon my experiences as a Westernaire every day at work.  Westernaires taught me 
so much about horses and horse behavior.  I felt like I really had a leg up during my studies at CSU.  
(Editor’s note: Alice Johnson, or “A.J.”, was a long-time Westernaire volunteer and is the mother 
of alumna Kim (Johnson) Ellis). 

Karen: Did you have any mentors or role models while in Westernaires? 

Alex: I remember that Mike Skelton, our Cavalry instructor, was such a disciplinarian, but he was always fair.  
He did a good job of instilling on me the manners that I still use to this day.  Some of the other Posse, 
dads, and volunteers — like Barry Wolf, Ron Kronauge, and Art Geis — really made an impact on me.  

Karen:  Do you ever do any vet work on the Westernaire rental horses?   

Alex:  No, but I’d be happy to, anytime!  I believe they’re currently being well taken care of by the professionals 
at Golden Animal Hospital.  However, I do see a lot of horses owned by current Westernaire riders 
though.  I also really enjoy helping some of the newer Westernaires to find the right horse that would be 
a good fit for Westernaires.   

Karen: Do you keep in contact with any of the other Westernaires with whom you rode? 

Alex: Yes, I’m still very good friends with about a dozen 
or so of the people that I rode with.  I also run into 
other alumni on a regular basis through the course 
of my job.  All different generations of them. 

Karen: Okay, let’s give your vet service a plug.  How can 
people get in touch with you if they are in need of 
veterinary care?   

Alex: Mobile Veterinary Services can be reached by 
phone at 303-279-4893.  Our website is: 
www.MVSEquine.com, and we’re also on Facebook 
as well.   

(Right) Alex Turner (on the left) holding an inverted Steppes 
rider at Estes Park in 1994. 

info@westernairesalumni.org 
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Did you know that Annual Show 
serves as the primary fundraiser 
for Westernaires?  Funds collected 
through ticket sales, advertising, program 
sales, and booth rental help to sustain the 
organization throughout the entire year.  
Not only is the Horsecapades a financially-
supporting event, but also an opportunity 
for riders to get valuable show experience. 
 
Here’s how you can help support 
Westernaires’ Annual Horsecapades Show 
this year: 
 
1. Buy tickets to any of the four 

Horsecapades shows.  Show 
times are: 

Saturday, November 6, 10:00 AM 
Saturday, November 6, 2:00 PM 
Saturday, November 6, 7:00 PM 
Sunday, November 7, 2:00 PM 

Tickets are $7.00 each.  To purchase 
tickets, you may: 

 Mail us a check or money order, 
and please include the number of 
tickets you wish to purchase, the 
show(s) you wish to attend, your 
mailing address, and how you wish 
to take delivery of the tickets.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We can either send the tickets to 
you, or you can pick them up at the 
Will Call window on the day of the 
show.  

 You may also purchase tickets 
online from our website.  We take 
Visa, MasterCard, and Discover 
cards.  Simply go to 
www.westernairesalumni.org to 
purchase online using our secure 
checkout functionality. 

 
2. Buy advertising space in the 

Annual Show program.  We’ve 
enclosed an Advertising Form here in 
the newsletter for ease of use, or you 
may download the form from our web-
site at: http://www.westernairesalumni.org/
uploads/
Annual_Show_Advertising_Form_2010.pdf.  All 
ads and payment must be received by 
Bob Parson by September 25th.  Please 
refer to the advertising submission form 
for pricing information.  You can elec-
tronically submit graphics files to Bob 
Parson at  

 AnnShow@wispertel.net. 
 
 
 
 

2. Buy Booster ads.  Boosters are 
those fun, brief, one or two line messag-
es that allow the author to convey their 
best wishes, say “hello”, or… well, 
nearly anything else!  We’ve enclosed a 
Booster/Super Booster form here in the 
newsletter for ease of use, or you may 
download the form from our website 
at: http://www.westernairesalumni.org/uploads/

Annual_Show_Advertising_Form_2010.pdf.  All 
Boosters and payment must be received 
by Bob Parson by October 2nd, 2010. 

 
4. Can’t make it out the show 

this year?  Buy donation tick-
ets.  Donation tickets allow individuals 
to attend the show who wouldn’t nor-
mally have the means to pay for this 
type of entertainment.  A staple of the 
Horsecapades for over 50 years, 
Westernaires has taken pride in giving 
back to the community by sharing the 
Annual Show with the underprivileged 
of Colorado. 

 
The Westernaires Alumni Association will 
have a booth at Annual Show again this year, 
so please stop by and see us.  We’ll be per-
forming additional fund raising, and we’ll be 
celebrating alumni and old friends at our 
Homecoming show. 
 

 

The 2010 Annual “Horsecapades” Show 

Pass In Review© 
Westernaires Alumni Association 
A 501(c)(3) non-profit organization  
Founded in 2009 
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P.O. Box 260529 
Lakewood, CO 80226 
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 info@westernairesalumni.org 
Website -  
 www.westernairesalumni.org 
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 720.530.0603 
 
Copyright© 2010  
Westernaires Alumni Association 
All rights reserved. 
 
 
The Westernaires Alumni  
Association is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit 
and tax-exempt organization.   
FEIN#  27-1072277 

(Above)  This was the banner hung outside the Stockyard Stadium announcing the 1955 Annual Show.  The 
“Annual LRC Show”, as it was called then, was first held outdoors at the Mississippi Stables (at Mississippi and 
Wadsworth Avenue).  In 1954, Annual Show moved indoors to the very confined quarters of the Livestock 
Arena at the Jefferson County Fairgrounds, and it then shifted to National Western’s Stockyard Stadium in 
1955.  In 1994, after nearly 40 years of performances in the Stockyard Stadium, Annual Show migrated next 
door to the newly-built Event Center arena, where it currently is performed each year. 

           Page 

Nov. 6th & 7th 

Would you like to bring a horse to Annual 
show?  Please see details on Page 4. 
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 The Westernaires Alumni Association 
is proud to announce the kick-off of a 
new fundraising program aimed at 
collecting auxiliary resources for the 
Westernaire rental horses.  
 
The Sponsor a Westernaire Horse 
program was conceived by popular 
demand and from the overwhelming 
adoration for the Westernaire rental 
horses. The program allows individuals 
or groups to make contributions in honor 
of any current or past: Westernaire 
horse, pony, draft, or owner’s horse.  
 
All money collected from the program 
goes directly to an encumbered fund for 
the Westernaire string, helping to ensure 
that the rental horses will always 
continue to have the tack, supplements, 
and state-of-the-art care that they need. 
 

Similar to other sponsorship 
programs, individuals can 
contribute on a one-time basis, 
or on a repeated, regular 
basis. 
 
The Westernaire Alumni 
Association officially began the 
Sponsor a Horse program at 
the 60th Anniversary gala 
event in August 2009, and 
we’re happy that the program 
has already been a great 
success.  
 
Never fear if you see that your 
favorite Westernaire horse has 
already been sponsored by 
someone—horses can be 
sponsored by more than one 
person, and ANY horse can be 
sponsored. 

Sponsor Honoring Sponsor Honoring Sponsor Honoring 

Curt & Kim Fear Ace & Song Andrea Adams Sugar Sherri Leggett Raspberry 

Sheila Wajerski-
Spampinato 

Smooth Tango Maricella Amaro Freedom Dallas Dear Skeeter, AC, &  
Nugget 

  Travis Sirhal Thor   

Would you like to sponsor a Westernaire horse?  Sign up on our website, or visit our booth at any upcoming alumni event.  

Special thanks to our recent contributors to the Sponsor a Westernaire Horse program: 

Do you live in the Denver area?  
Would you like to get back onto 
a saddle again?  Every year, 
Westernaires provides riding 
lessons to adults (age 18 and 
over).  Participants need not be 
Westernaire alumni; any adults 
are welcome, so feel free to 
bring your spouses and friends.  
Lessons occur each Wednes-
day evening in the Red Arena 
at Fort Westernaire. 
 
“Adult Ride” will begin with an 
orientation meeting, at which 
time the instructors discuss 
course curriculum and teach 
students to groom and saddle 
their horses.   
 

Fees are $10 per week for 
horse rental, or $3 if you pro-
vide your own horse. 
 
As of this newsletter’s press 
time, the class start date has 
not yet been scheduled.  
Please contact Barbara McIl-
wee for scheduling information 
at (303) 989-2279.  Barbara 
tells us that, toward the begin-
ning of October, she will post a 
message on her voicemail re-
cording that contains the Adult 
Ride start date and additional 
pertinent details. 
 
 

Are you an alumnus who would like 
to bring your own horse to Annual 
Show?  Upon your arrival on Novem-
ber 6th, please stop in at the Barn 
Office (it’s on the northeast side of 
warm-up arena) and check in with 
Barn Superintendent Larry Britton. 
 
Larry will provide you will a stall and 
a stall card.  The stall fee is $10.00 
for the entire weekend.  Please bring 
your own feed and any necessary 
supplements and tack that you may 
require.   
 
Anyone who rents a stall will be ex-
pected to fully clean the stall upon 
departure on November 7th, after the 
show. 

Adult Ride Classes  
Begin Soon Bringing a Horse to 

Annual Show? 
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ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
BOARD MEMBERS 

Nikki (Simpson) Reed 
Class of 2002 
Co-President 
nicole.reed@westernairesalumni.org 

Chelsea (Alexander) Willis 
Class of 2002 
Vice-President 
chelsea.willis@westernairesalumni.org 

Daniel Lindsey 
Class of 1999 
Secretary 
daniel.lindsey@westernairesalumni.org 

Bob Parson 
Class of 1971 
Member At-Large 
Bob.parson@westernairesalumni.org 

Karen Kronauge 
Class of 1991 
Co-President 
karen.kronauge@westernairesalumni.org 

BJ (Moore) Maloney 
Class of 1966 
Treasurer 
bj.maloney@westernairesalumni.org 

Curt Fear 
Class of 1988 
Member At-Large 
curt.fear@westernairesalumni.org 

Bonnie Walton 
Class of 1986 
Member At-Large 
bonnie.walton@westernairesalumni.org 

 

Help Us Find Alumni 

Would you like to see this newsletter in color?  You can download this, as well as our previous  
Issue, from our website at:  

http://westernairesalumni.org/download_newsletters.html 

Do you know an alumnus who isn’t getting this newsletter?  If you 
keep in touch with your fellow alumni, and you think any of them might not be getting this news-
letter, please let them know about us!   Alumni can use our online contact information update form 
on our website – www.westernairesalumni.org – to quickly and easily update their contact infor-
mation.  Alternatively, you can also send us their address, and we’ll make sure that they are added 
to our newsletter mailing list.   
 
There are literally hundreds of alumni for whom we have no contact information.  Below is a very 
abridged list of just a few of those alumni.  Can you help us to locate them?  

Alumnus Class of Alumnus Class of Alumnus Class of Alumnus Class of 
Tom VanDuyne 1970 Heidi Sandell 1980 Becki White 1997 Lavonne PhilpoƩ 1972 
LyneƩe Audino 1966 PaƩy Hinshaw 1964 Angela Olson 2001 Melissa Essex 1987 
Wade Stern 2002 Kathy Sherman 1992 Karen Hibpschman 1984 BreƩ Gruesner 1999 
Sandra Craig 1959 Leroy Wisenberg 1954 Linda ConzeƩ 1961 Kathy Hethcote 1960 
Veronica Ryan 1989 Rocky SimoneƩe 1981 Kay Hurst 1963 Dale PheƩeplace 1962 

We’re on the Web 
www.westernairesalumni.org 
info@westernairesalumni.org 
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Congratulations, 2010 Seniors! 

(1) The Grand Entry team lines up for the 
National Anthem, Annual Show 1956. 

(2) Westernaires’ very own singing group — 
the Vocalettes — performs the National 
Anthem at the 1956 Annual Show. 

(3) An enthusiastic crowd fills the stands at 
the 1956 Annual Show.  Notice the El Jebel 
Shrine Clown troop mingling and entertain-
ing the spectators. 

(Far Left and Below) The 1956 Annual 
Show program — all 4 pages of it.  By way 
of comparison, the 2009 Annual Show 
program had 136 pages and color pictures 

Just a reminder: We could still really 
use any old Westernaires photos 
that you have.  The Alumni Association is 
actively working to scan historic images into elec-
tronic format for future posterity.  However, 
many years’ worth of photos were damaged by 
water and irrevocably ruined.   
 
If you have any old (or not-so-old) Westernaires 
pictures that you’d like to contribute to the 
Westernaires Picture Project, please contact the 
Alumni Association at in-
fo@westernairesalumni.org.  We can scan your 
photos and return both the hard copies and an 
electronic copy to you in a quick turnaround 
time.   
 
Naturally, we would also love it if you could also 
send along any background information about the 
picture contents as well.   

Congratulations, Seniors! 
Red Team 
Holly Augustine 
Elaine Casey 
Becca Eman 
Kayla Fisk 
Amy Howard 
Sydney Koop 
Katie Lambooy 
Tara Leinbensperger 
Leah Major 
Mary Misgen 
Amanda McCarthy 
Jenna Simmons 
Alyson Zinke 

 
Cavalry 
Eddie Haggerty 
Ian Kersch 
Geoff Lee (Flag Rider) 
Tony Luchetta (Flag Rider) 
Matthew Maes 
Nick Walton (Flag Rider, 

and son of alumna  
   Bonnie Walton) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Precisionettes 
Olivia Cipro 
Morgan Dimick 
Ashley Fanning 
Amber Harrison 
Ginaya Jaramillo 
Shari Lightfield 
Adrianna Machosky 
Shannon McIntosh 
Marie Prilika 
Amanda Smith 
Jordanna Swann 
Amanda Visser 
Keli Tichy 

 
Crimson Rangers 
Ruth Chadwick 
Victoria Fischer 
Amber Franklin 
Toni Hoven 
Alyssa Lehto 
Hannah Morton 
Ashley Mount 
Michelle Omernick 
Alexandra Reetz 
Alexis Schaap 
Stephanie Smith 
Kaitlyn Weiman 

 
Royal Rangers 
Lexi Andersen 
Chelsi Grover 
Sarah Kearns 
Stephany Lemley 
Becki Lewis 
Erica Moul 
Annie Philbrook 
Julia Snieder 

1 

2 
3 
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The Westernaires are bringing a very successful Summer 
show season to a close.  Red Team performed shows in 
Washington, Kansas; Grand County, Colorado; and made 
numerous appearances in the metro-Denver area.  Cavalry 
and Indian Warriors performed numerous shows, including 
one in Byers, Colorado.  Precisionettes performed in Fort 
Collins, Colorado; Sedalia, Colorado, and in Highlands 
Ranch, Colorado.  Royal Rangers and Crimson Rangers 
made fans cheer at several shows around Jefferson County 
this Summer.  

A notably large class, 315 new Tenderfeet were inducted 
into Westernaires on August 27th, 2010. 

Continuing the legacy: there are at least three newly-
inducted Tenderfeet this year who are children of 
Westernaire alumni.  

2010 brings about not only the 100th anniversary of the 
Trinidad Roundup Rodeo, but also the 50th consecutive 
year of performances by the Westernaires in Trinidad.  Red 
Team performs in Trinidad, Colorado, this year on Septem-
ber 2nd through 4th. 

There are 52 seniors graduating this year from Westernaires.  
That means that we are gaining 52 new members of the 
Westernaires Alumni Association.  Let’s welcome them to 
our group! 

Westernaires was recently visited by a 
grandfather from Oklahoma who is a big 
fan of Westernaires.  He proposed that he 
would match, dollar for dollar up to $500, 
any funds that we raise for Westernaires.  
Will you help us maximize this generous 
offer by contributing to this matching pro-
gram?  Donations can be made by check or 
credit card via mail, or you can donate 
safely and easily through our secured web-
site.  Just visit our Fundraising page and 
click on “Donate Now”. 

We’d like to take a moment to remember those alumni 
who have recently left us.   
 
Lib (Clement) Graham                                  Westernaires class of 
1969 
Jackie (Miller) Zachrison             Westernaires class of 
1973 
 
We will never forget you. 

In Memoriam 
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 Date Event Location For more information 

AUGUST 
August 27th Tenderfoot Induction Show  

and Tenderfoot Sign-up 
Deadline 

Fort Westernaire   
15200 W. 6th Avenue 
Golden, CO 80401 

www.westernaires.org 

SEPTEMBER 
Sept 2nd – 4th Trinidad Roundup Rodeo – 

100th Anniversary (Red Team) 
Las Animas County Fairgrounds 
Trinidad, CO 81082 

www.historictrinidad.com  & 
www.trinidadroundup.home 
stead.com 

NOVEMBER 
Nov 6th & 7th Annual Show and Alumni 

Homecoming 
National Western Stock Show Events Center 
4655 Humboldt 
Denver, CO  80216 

www.westernaires.org 

JANUARY 2011 
Jan 8th – 23rd, 
2011 

National Western Stock 
Show & Rodeo 

National Western Stock Show Complex 
4655 Humboldt 
Denver, CO  80216 

www.nationalwestern.com 

10) You haven’t had your Cavalry and Indian battle 
fix in a while. 

9) Bragging rights with your children, grandchildren, 
nieces, and nephews.  (E.g., “Mommy/Daddy, you 
used to do that too?”) 

8) It’s an awesome sight to see over 300 horses in the 
arena, all at the same time. 

7) You’re old enough now that you’re no longer em-
barrassed about the fact that you used to have to 
wear sequins and red pants (and the fact that 
those pants might have been made of polyester). 

6) The Alumni picture show — you might see yourself 
in the presentation.  (The Alumni picture show is 
shown at the Alumni Association booth before and 
after Annual Show performances.) 

5) See the new Red Team costumes, christened the 
“Legacy costumes”.  They’re quite a sight. 

4) Four words: Red Alumni Glow Cups       
(for sale at the Alumni Association booth) 

3) The Annual Show souvenir program – it is 
truly fun to read the Booster ads. 

2) Catch up with old friends.  See who looks 
the same, and see who looks different. 

1) It’s your Homecoming show! 

The Great Parsoni’s 
Top 10 Reasons  

to Attend Annual Show this year 

(Left) An homage to Johnny Carson’s regular skit featuring the 
clumsy mystic “Carnac the Magnificent”, alumnus Bob Parson 
performs as “The Great Parsoni” at Trinidad’s brick  
presentation ceremony.  Bob ...uh, we mean... The Great Parsoni has 
been making appearances every year since 1984. 

Refer to the Westernaires website for more events: www.westernaires.org/events/events.html. 


